
(Sue) of  Plainview, Texas, Steve 
(Jan Seago) of  Fredericksburg, 
Texas, and Sheila (Jon) of  
Lubbock, Texas; grandchildren, 
Leann Bussell (Scott) of  
Eldorado, Texas, Callie Rios of  
Washington State, Melissa 
Holland of  Bronte, Texas, 
Joshua Patridge of  Big Spring, 
Texas, and Kayden Patridge of  
Midland, Texas; 12 wonderful 
great-grandchildren; and many 
precious nieces and nephews. 

A memorial service was held 
Monday, October 4, 2021, from 
3 pm to 4 pm at the Shaffer 
Funeral Home Chapel.  There 
was a graveside service at the 
Plainview Cemetery in 
Plainview, Texas, on Tuesday, 
October 5, 2021, at 1 pm. 

Death 
Notice

and pictures may be emailed to 
ObserverEnterprise@gmail.com.

For more information or to 
book advertising, please call 
(325) 453-2433 or (325) 277-
9210.

Shannon Mobile Care Unit 
will be in Robert Lee at the 
Courthouse on Friday, October 
15, from 9 am to 12 noon.

They will offer regular flu 
shots, high dose shots and 
Flublock.  They are requesting 
please to bring their ID and 
insurance card.

For more information, contact 
Shannon Mobile Care at 325/
657-5743.  The public is 
encouraged to come take 
advantage of  this opportunity.

It is important for us to 
understand how our Nation 
came to be, and also to 
understand the parallels 
between America and the 
Nation of  Israel.  God chose 
Israel; America from our 
beginning chose God.  He made 
many promises to Israel of  
blessings as long as they honored 
Him, also warnings of  what 
would happen when they 
abandoned Him.  America’s 
Founding Fathers founded our 
Country on  Christian beliefs 
and principles.  God has blessed 
us beyond measure.  Now our 
Government has turned against 
God and against us.  We need to 
realize the responsibility we have 
to maintain and preserve the 
Biblical principles and beliefs 
our forefathers paid the ultimate 
price to leave us.

Anyone interested in learning 
more about our Christian 
heritage and what we can do to 
try to preserve it is invited to a 
combination Bible/History 
study at the home of  James 
Pentescost on Thursday 
evenings at 7 pm.

For further information, call 
James at (325) 453-2920.

The 2021 constitutional 
amendment election will be held 
on November 2, 2021, with the 
last day to apply for a ballot by 
mail is October 22.

Early voting will be held 
October 18 through October 29 
at the Coke County Courthouse 
in Robert Lee.

Polling locations on the day 
of  the election are as follows:

Precinct 1 - Robert Lee Rec 
Center, 150 County Road, 
Robert Lee;

Precinct 2 - Bronte 
Community Center, 350 E. Park 
Road, Bronte;

Precinct 3 - Coke County 
Courthouse, 13 E. 7th Street, 
Robert Lee;

Precinct 4 - First Baptist 
Church, 424 S. Washington, 

Bronte.

The annual Hunter’s BBQ and 
Game Dinner will be held on 
Saturday, November 6, from 6 
pm until 10 pm at the Rec 
Center in Robert Lee.

Raffle tickets for guns and 
assorted prizes are also available.  
Tickets may be picked up locally 
at This ‘N That (711 Austin, 
Robert Lee) Thursdays and 
Saturdays from 10 am until 4 
pm; Bella B’s (705 Austin, Robert 
Lee) Thursday - Friday, 11 am 
until 5:30 pm, and Saturdays, 10 
am until 2 pm; and Surety Title 
(3 E. 6th Street, Robert Lee) 
Monday - Friday, 8 am until 5 
pm.

For tickets to the dinner, call 
(325) 234-9927 or (325) 234-
9926.
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Danny Michael Patridge of  
San Angelo, Texas, passed away 
in his home on Wednesday, 
September 29, 2021.

He is survived by his wife of  
10 years, Debbie Gaskill 
Patridge; children, Leah Goetz 
(Mike) of  Ballinger, Texas, and 
Rodney Patridge (Michelle) of  
Big Spring, Texas; siblings, Greg 
(Susan) and Jerry of  Lockney, 
Texas, Doyce (Diane) and Joel 

Are  you curious about the 
Friends of  the Robert Lee Care 
Center, new to the community, 
or looking for a new place to 
share your time and talents, 
then come to the next monthly 
meeting at 10 am on Monday, 
October 25, at 10 West 15th 
Street in Robert Lee.

The group will be finalizing 
the plans for the Fall Brown Bag 
Fundraiser, scheduled for 
Tuesday, November 9. They will 
also be discussing ideas for our 
next project.

Bronte ISD will hold a 
Veteran’s Day program on 
Thursday, November 11, at 
8:30 am at the Coke County 
Veterans Memorial (located at 
the corner of  Railroad and 
Main Streets) in Bronte.

BISD would like to honor and 
remember Coke County 
veterans.  If  you are a service 
member or know a service 
member, Bronte ISD 
encourages you to this special 
program so that you or your 
service member may be 
recognized for service.  Those 
who wish to wear their uniform 
are welcome to do so.

Please contact Bronte ISD at 
(325) 473-2511 by Friday, 
October 22, so that the school 
can recognize those veterans 
who wish to participate.

The 2021 Coke and 
surrounding counties Hunting 
and Fishing Guide will be 
published in the October 29 
edition of  The Observer/
Enterprise.

The deadline for pictures, 
advertising and editorial copy is 
Monday, October 18.  If  you have 
pictures of  wildlife in this area, 
pictures or stories from last 
season’s hunting and/or fishing, or 
pictures of  this year’s bow season, 
please send them in to be included 
in this year’s issue. All information 

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
September 28, 2021, in the old 
jail annex.  President Beverly 
Burdett called the meeting to 
order at 9:37 am and declared a 
quorum was present.  Pat 
Stephens led the invocation. 
Board members present were 
Pat Stephens, Betty Lewis, Noel 
Tinkler and Judie Andrews.  
Houston McGuire, 
Administrator, Janie Munoz, 
BOM, and Roger Alexander, 

Consultant, were also present at 
the meeting.  The minutes from 
the previous meetings were 
approved and absentees were 
excused.

There were no visitors.
In the staffing update, there is 

still a need for an RN, 
housekeeper, PRN kitchen staff, 
and janitor.  There are currently 
44 residents as of  the meeting 
date.  The board was provided 
with an update on the QIPP 
program and things are running 
smoothly.

Houston reported Danco 


